
 
 

 

 

January 21, 2024 

 

 

 

To: David Law and participants of the IEEE 802.3 Ethernet Working Group  

cc: John D’Ambrosia – IEEE P802.3dj Task Force Chair 

 

Subject: Collaboration on Energy Efficiency with IEEE 802.3. 

  

From: Karl Bois, OIF Technical Committee Chair (  

 

 

Dear Mr. Law and participants of IEEE 802.3 Ethernet Working Group,  
 

The OIF Q1’24 Technical and MA&E Committees met during the week of January 15th in Jacksonville, 

Florida.  

 

EEI project is focused on energy efficiency addressing AI/ML applications.  OIF is aware of IEEE 

802.3dj investigation of link training and link configuration for optical PMDs.  Given the link training 

and link configuration potential power saving, OIF is very interested to collaborate with IEEE 802.3 dj 

task force on development of optics link training/configuration as well as any other technologies that may 

offer energy efficiency.  

 

We look forward to collaboration with the IEEE, and please keep OIF informed on the development of 

optics link training/configuration as well as other technology with potential for energy efficiency. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

Karl Bois,  

OIF Technical Committee Chair (  
 

Note:  Attention is called to the possibility that use or implementation of this OIF document may require 

use of subject matter covered by intellectual property rights (IPR).  By providing access to this document, 

no position is taken with respect to the existence or validity of any IPR in connection herewith.  The OIF 

shall not be responsible for identifying all IPR which is required in order to utilize this document or the 

information contained herein, or for conducting inquiries into the legal validity or scope of such IPR that 

is brought to its attention. 

 




